WVSU Faculty Senate Meeting

Friday, May 4, 2012

1:30pm 305 Ferrell Hall

Attendance: Tim Ruhnke,  Charles Byers, Mike Lewis, Bryce Casto, Rob Harris, Tom Kiddie, Krystal Smith, Steve Richards, Mike Fultz, Dirk Johnson, Tom Guetzloff, William Porterfield, Barbara Ladner, Manashi Ray, Cat Pleska, Kellie Toledo, Xiaohang Zhang,  T.J. Park, Frank Vaughn
Call to order. The Chair called the meeting to order at 1:30.
Approval of the minutes. Minutes of the April Faculty Senate Meeting were reviewed. There was a motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was approved.
Approval of the agenda. A motion to approve the Agenda with modifications was approved. 
Comments from the Chair. Dr. Ruhnke welcomed all new Senators to the meeting and thanked the outgoing members for their service to the Senate. 
REPORTS

President Carter.  No written report was provided and no one representing the President’s office was in attendance.
Academic Affairs: Dr. Byers.  A written report was provided.  An Admissions Committee has been formed and has met to discuss the procedures it will use to assist in the admission of those students who fall under the “conditional” category of Series 23.  General education was a major topic at the spring West Virginia Academic Administrators Association conference.  WVSU has the highest number of required general education credit hours in the state.  The University is establishing liaison groups consisting of faculty and academic administrators to work with the four Community & Technical Colleges in our area (Bridgemont, Kanawha Valley, Mountwest, and Southern).  These these groups will facilitate possible transfers from those colleges to our four-year programs and will learn about CTC programs to which we can refer students who are not ready for the University.
Student Affairs: Mr. Casto. A written report was provided.  The dorm project has been delayed by about one month due to an addendum that was required by the Attorney General.  The project can now be expected to be completed by January 2014.  There have been changes to Federal Financial Aid; most significantly the number of semesters of eligibility has been decreased from 18 to 12 and there is no “grandfathering” for this change. Gore Hall will be taken off line this fall; the building has become too expensive to maintain.  
BOG: Dr. Guetzloff. The BOG is committed to balancing the budget by “any means necessary”, including layoffs and deferred maintenance.  Updates regarding the presidential search were provided later in the meeting.
ACF: Dr. Ford. ACF has not met since our last Senate meeting. Dr. Ford has provided the Senate Chair with a verbal report.  
Educational Policies Committee: Dr. Anderson. A written report was provided.  EPC reviewed 15 proposals during the month of March and all were approved.  The committee will make minor revisions to the forms for next academic year.  Faculty are strongly encouraged to follow submission guidelines and deadlines posted on the EPC website.  There was a discussion about how faculty are made aware of changes in Gen Ed. and how such changes are put into the catalog. Dr. Anderson said that in future the report will be posted on the Senate web page.  There was a motion to accept the report (K. Smith, R. Harris). The motion was approved.
Retention Committee: Dr. Alderman.  A written report was provided.  The committee met in January and February to assess retention folders of 28 faculty members.  The committee noted that five of these applicant folders were not received until after the deadline and some folders did not include all of the required materials.   The Senate was reminded that as the University has a legal obligation to notify faculty of non-retention by a certain date, the deadline of the committee’s work is a real deadline. There was a motion to accept the report (R. Harris, K. Smith). The motion passed.

There was a motion to recognize Dr. Bonnie Dean’s years of dedicated service to the Retention Committee (S. Richards, K. Smith). The motion passed.

At this point in the meeting, there was a discussion about service (or lack there of) on Faculty Standing Committees.
Promotion and Tenure Committee: Dr. Lucas.  A written report was provided.  The P&T committee met several times to examine the portfolios of seven faculty members who were seeking promotion (4), tenure (2) or promotion and tenure (1).  The committee recommended approval for every request and sent the appropriate notifications to the faculty members, Department Chairs, Deans, and VPAA.  Portfolios were delivered to Dr Byers’ office on April 4th, 2012.
Constitution and By-laws: Dr. Armstrong.  A written report was provided.  The committee addressed the issue of addition of the Honors Committee as a standing committee of the Faculty Senate.  The language was approved for addition to the Faculty handbook.  There is currently no other work pending for the C&B committee.
OLD BUSINESS
Presidential Search Timeline.  Dr. Guetzloff indicated that a public vote regarding the Presidential Search my possibly take place at the May 9th meeting.  Dr. Ruhnke has reported to Chairman Rowe that faculty feedback indicates very little support for Dr. Oliver, some support for Dr. Jackson, and substantial support in favor of Dr. Hemphill.  
Residence Hall update.  Information was provided by Mr. Casto in his report.
NEW BUSINESS

Executive Committee Elections.   Nominations were provided by the Nominating Committee.  There were no additional nominations.  There was a motion to accept the following slate of candidates: Tim Ruhnke (Chair) Deb Wells (Historian) Jeff Petruzynski (Secretary), Rob Harris (Vice-Chair).  The motion passed. 
Changes to Constitution and By-laws – addition of Honors Program and the Faculty Athletic Committee.

The Senate Chair has completed a written description for the Honors Program Committee.  Formation of such a Committee was endorsed by General Faculty at January, 2011 meeting.  A resolution was sent to the Constitution and Bylaws committee in order to establish a standing honors committee at August, 2011 General Faculty meeting. The General Faculty also endorsed the appointment of a director/chair of the committee who will act in the same fashion as the coordinator of general education with an administrative course release. C&B language was passed by the Faculty Senate at May, 2012 meeting.  There was a motion to approve addition of language regarding the Honors Program to the Bylaws of the Faculty Senate (K. Smith, S. Richards).  The motion passed.  
There was a motion to endorse the addition of a Faculty Athletic Committee as a standing committee of the Faculty Senate (R. Harris, K. Smith).  The motion passed.
Consideration of Faculty Senate members serving on standing committees. The Senate Bylaws state that “members of the Senate shall not serve on any more than one Faculty Committee other than the Executive, except that a Senate member may hold membership on a particular committee as designated elsewhere”.  There was a motion to amend the Bylaws to allow a Senator to serve on one standing committee.  The motion passed.  The matter will be discussed at the General Faculty meeting.
Black and Gold Gala financing.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding the financing of this event.  Mr. Casto said that there is a private account in the Foundation that pays for it.  Some of the money for this event however came from Cultural Activities.  There was a motion to direct the Chair to express concern over funding for  the Black and Gold Gala’s Touch Concept (R. Harris. K. Smith).  The motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted,
Rob Harris

Faculty Senate Vice-Chair
